MONTHLY TOWN BOARD MEETING

July 13, 2006


The Town Board of the Town of Philipstown held their Monthly Town Board Meeting on July 13, 2006, at 8:00 p.m. at the Town Hall, 238 Main Street, Cold Spring.

PRESENT:               William Mazzuca               Supervisor

                                 Richard Shea

Councilman




Betty Budney


Councilwoman




David Brower

Councilman




Edward W. Doyle

Town Attorney

ABSENT:                 Al Hosmer


Councilman

Supervisor Mazzuca opened the meeting with a salute to the Flag.

REVIEW OF MINUTES

The Minutes of the Bid Opening (Sectional Steel Scaffolding) of May 31, 2006 were reviewed. 

Councilman Brower made a motion, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried that the minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Monthly Town Board Meeting of June 1, 2006 were reviewed.

Councilwoman Budney made a motion, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried that the minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Weekly Town Board Meeting of June 7, 2006 were reviewed.

Councilman Shea made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Weekly Town Board Meeting of June 14, 2006 were reviewed.

Councilman Brower made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Bid Opening (Exterior Painting of the Town Hall) of June 14, 2006 were reviewed.

Councilman Shea made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Town Board Special Meeting of June 15, 2006 were reviewed.

Councilman Shea made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Public Hearing – Valley Lane Assessment of June 27, 2006 were reviewed.

Councilman Shea made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the minutes are hereby approved as presented.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

HIGHWAY – Highway Superintendent Chirico reported that the preliminary drawings for Moffatt Road are complete and the Highway Department will contact the residents. 

Highway Superintendent Chirico also noted that he has received calls about Mill Road, which is closed. He stated that Mill Road is an unsafe road to travel on because it is too narrow and there are no guardrails. He further stated there are not sufficient funds in the Town’s budget to make this a passable road. Therefore, the road will remain closed. 

On another matter, Highway Superintendent Chirico reported that Town Attorney Doyle was working on an easement with Warex concerning drainage for Nelson Lane.

Also, the Highway Department is currently mowing grass, cutting brush, cleaning out catch basins, and maintaining roads. 

Councilwoman Budney stated that she has received several complaints concerning Manitou Station Road and 9D.  Drivers cannot see when they are driving onto Route 9D because the brush has grown up on both sides of the road. Councilwoman Budney stated that this is a State road and that she called the State to discuss the dangerous driving conditions. The State responded that they are short on help. Highway Supervisor Chirico stated that if the State could not remedy this dangerous situation the Highway Department would take care of it.

PLANNING BOARD – Councilman Brower reviewed the items addressed at the Planning Board Meeting of June 15, 2006. The next meeting will be held on July 20, 2006.  There will be no meeting in August.

RECREATION – Councilwoman Budney reviewed the summer events offered through the Recreation Department.  

CAC – Councilman Shea stated that there were eleven applicants at the CAC Meeting held on July 11, 2006. 

RECYCLING – Councilwoman Budney reviewed the rules concerning the recycling of paper products at the Philipstown Landfill.  

LAND & BUILDING ACQUISITION –No report.

ZONING BOARD – Councilman Brower reviewed the items addressed at the Zoning Board Meetings of June 5, 2006, June 26, 2006 and July 10, 2006. The next meeting will be held July 24, 2006. There will be no meeting in August.

TOWN OF PHILIPSTOWN

MONTHLY REPORT OF TOWN SUPERVISOR

MONIES RECEIVED AS OF July 13, 2006

GENERAL & PART-TOWN FUNDS

Cable T.V. Fees                                                                      7,401.00

Hudson Baylor Recycling                                                           228.40        

Town Clerk Fees 5/06                                                                831.00

Tax Coll Bank Int. 5/06                                                               131.47                       

Perma Refund                                                                         2,800.00

P.C. VFW Rental                                                                         25.00

Rec Fees 5/06                                                                      33,489.24

Bld. Fees 6/06                                                                       18,599.00

Justice Fees 6/06                                                                 25,677.00

Bank Int.                                                                                    824.63

W. Balter SEQR Review Fee Quarry Pond PDD               130,000.00                     

HIGHWAY FUND

Downey Oil Refund                                                                     646.93

Gen Fund Ck. Rec Gas                                                            1,066.50

AW Scrap Metal                                                                          511.11                   

Bank Interest


                                                      2,648.13

CONTINTENTAL VILLAGE WATER DISTRICT

Water Collection                                                                      75,000.00

Bank Interest                                                                                139.49

CONTINENTAL VILLAGE PARK DISTRICT

Clubhouse Fees                                                                            200.00

Bank Interest                                                                                 553.32

Supervisor Mazzuca commended Susan Bates, Michael Gibbons, Susie Gilbert, and

Andy Merante for their contributions to the Town of Philipstown.

AGENDA

1. Resolution honoring Victor Carlson.

Resolution #172 -06

The following resolution was presented by Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried.

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby tables the Resolution honoring Victor Carlson until the next Town Board Meeting when his family will be present.

2.   Resolution recognizing the Cold Spring Fire Company, No. 1 on their 110th Anniversary.

Supervisor Mazzuca read the Resolution honoring the Cold Spring Fire Company, No. 1 on their 110th Anniversary and presented it to Joe Russo.

Resolution # 173-06

The following resolution was presented by Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried.

WHEREAS, the Town of Philipstown hereby recognizes the Cold Spring Fire Company, 

No. 1 on their 110th Anniversary; and

WHEREAS, the Cold Spring Fire Company, No. 1 has served this community well for 110 years, and these years of service have been marked by exemplary dedication to the best interests of this community; and

WHEREAS, the Cold Spring Fire Company, No. 1 has continually demonstrated the willingness to place the concern for their fellow man and the public good ahead of personal interest; and

WHEREAS, self-sacrificing individuals mobilize to help others and make a difference in the lives of those around them; and

WHEREAS, the many volunteers for the Cold Spring Fire Company, No. 1 have contributed hundreds of hours and our community relies heavily upon volunteer assistance and collaboration to provide these services; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town of Philipstown calls upon all the residents of the Philipstown to celebrate the 110th Anniversary of the Cold Spring Fire Company, No. 1, as mute evidence of our gratitude to the men and women who have given so freely of their valuable time, energy and abilities. 

Joe Russo, on behalf of the Cold Spring Fire Company, expressed his gratitude to the Town of Philipstown and the Philipstown Town Board.

Councilman Brower congratulated the Cold Spring Fire Company on the parade and fireworks.

3.  Resolution approving the request of a ten-foot maintenance easement through   lands of Continental Village Park District reserved to Continental Village Fire Department.

Town Clerk Merando read the correspondence from Town Attorney Doyle concerning Continental Village Fire Department’s request for an easement. Town Attorney Doyle stated that Schedule A and a survey are still needed for review before this easement is granted. Town Attorney Doyle suggested that Town Clerk Merando contact Tracy Parsons, Esq., for the needed documentation.

RESOLUTION #174-06 

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby tables the request for  a ten-foot maintenance easement through the lands of Continental Village Park District reserved to Continental Village Fire Department until additional information has been received and reviewed.

4. Michael Simpson to discuss a zoning change for his property located on Sprout Brook Road.

Michael Simpson requested that his property on Sprout Brook Road be re-zoned from residential, R-40, to commercial, B-1.  At the present time, this property is being used as commercial and has been for many years. 

Town Attorney Doyle stated that the Town needs a description of what property has to be re-zoned and a description of the zoning of the adjoining properties. 

Town Attorney Doyle will review the documents with the Town Planner, Tim Miller.

  5. Resolution needed naming the access road on the Garrison Golf Club, which enters the club from Snake Hill Road and intersects, on the club, with the main access road from Route 9, VALLEY VIEW WAY. 

RESOLUTION #175-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby authorizes the naming of the access road on the Garrison Golf Club, which enters the club from Snake Hill Road and intersects, on the club, with the main access road from Route 9, VALLEY VIEW WAY. 

6.   Resolution needed naming the new road at the Giachinta/Pidala sub-division on 

      Route 301, COUNTRY HILL LANE.  

RESOLUTION #176-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried; 

      RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby authorizes the naming of the new road at the Giachinta/Pidala sub-division on Route 301, COUNTRY HILL LANE.  

7. Resolution authorizing the Town Board to approve the issuance of a Junk Yard License to Expressway Auto Parts, Inc., subject to the conditions previously discussed.

Attorney Mole, represented Expressway Auto Parts. He addressed the conditions that his client, Mr. Jose Lema, requested to be changed or removed.  Regarding Condition #1: Attorney Mole stated that Route 9 is a State Road and subject to DOT requirements. Therefore, this is a NYSDOT matter, not a Town matter. The Town cannot enforce conditions on this road.

In Condition # 10 of the Agreement, Attorney Mole requested that the word “vigorous” be changed to “reasonable.” This condition is regarding the vegetation along the fence adjacent to Route 9.

Attorney Mole stated that the major issue to be addressed is the access way on Route 9.  He reported that two entrances are necessary for the business; one for ingress and one for egress. There is an existing site plan and there are two entranceways on this site plan. He explained that this is not a site plan review, it is an application for a junkyard license.  Attorney Mole stated that pulling in from the south-bound lane and then pulling out onto the south-bound lane is safer. 

Attorney Mole reminded the board that his client has spent considerable money cleaning-up the property and the contamination. What his client is proposing to do will improve the aesthetic appearance of the property. The permit renewal process has been going on for over a year.

Supervisor Mazzuca suggested that there be an entrance on Route 9 and an exit on Horton Road. 

Mr. Jose Lema stated that Horton Road is 15 feet wide, it would be very difficult for large trucks to maneuver. 

Town Attorney Doyle stated that the main concern of the Town is safety. The Town Board and the Town Planner are concerned that there will be a line of vehicles on Route 9 entering the property. 

Attorney Mole stated that this is not a high traffic business. Mr. Jose Lema reiterated that Horton Road is not wide enough for traffic trailers. Entrance and exit signs will be clearly marked on Route 9. Employees inside the lot will direct traffic to the appropriate exit. 

Town Attorney Doyle stated that Tim Miller’s major concern is safety. 

     Town Attorney Doyle summarized the revised conditions that the Town will require to approve the junkyard permit:   

1. Access shall occur from two separate locations from Route 9, as shown on the site plan drawing dated April 16, 2003, and revised June 9, 2003, one for ingress and one for egress to and from the subject premises, as such access ways currently exist on the subject premises.  They shall be clearly identified as “Entrance” and “Exit” to the satisfaction of the Town.

2. The existing swinging gates at the Route 9 entrance shall be removed and replaced by two sliding gates that will slide behind the fence when opening and shall be installed subject to the provisions in Condition 1. 

The following conditions in the agreement will be as the Town proposed them. The conditions of the agreement must be met by November 30, 2006.

Town Attorney Doyle added the following condition to the agreement.

 Lighting shall be shielded to the satisfaction of the Town Planner.

RESOLUTION #177-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilwoman Budney;

WHEREAS, Expressway Auto Parts, Inc. has applied to the Town for a Junk Yard License pursuant to Town Code Chapter 107; and

WHEREAS, the Town Board conducted a Public Hearing on the Application on May 11, 2005; and

WHEREAS, following said Public Hearing the Town Board and the Applicant have had various discussions concerning the conditions to be imposed upon the issuance of said License, and the Town Board has considered all of other facts and circumstances presented at the Public Hearing, and in writing subsequent thereto, including a letter from Town Planner Tim Miller dated May 1, 2006 which expresses concern regarding safety issues resulting from two access driveways on Route 9;

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that:

1.
The Town Board does hereby approve the issuance of a Junk Yard

License to Expressway Auto Parts, Inc. subject to the conditions attached 

hereto and made a part hereof; and

2.
The said License shall be renewed annually pursuant to the provisions of 

Section 107-8 of the Code of the Town of Philipstown.

ROLL CALL

Supervisor Mazzuca

AYE

Councilwoman Budney

AYE

Councilman Shea


AYE

Councilman Brower


AYE

Resolution passed by unanimous vote.

Conditions for Expressway Auto

July 13, 2006

1. Access shall occur from two separate locations from Route 9, as shown on the site plan drawing dated April 16, 2003, and revised June 9, 2003, one for ingress and one for egress to and from the subject premises, as such access ways currently exist on the subject premises.  They shall be clearly identified as “Entrance” and “Exit” to the satisfaction of the Town.

2. The existing swinging gates at the Route 9 entrance shall be removed and replaced by two sliding gates that will slide behind the fence when opening and shall be installed subject to the provisions in Condition 1

3. The Permittee shall provide a parking area inside of the premises of sufficient area to allow for vehicles to be dropped off and picked up, and for customers.  There shall be no parking or stopping of vehicles on the shoulder of Route 9.  Route 9 and its shoulder shall be kept free of vehicles at all times.  Violation on this condition shall be deemed a violation of this permit and grounds for suspension of the permit and all operations by the Town until the condition is remedied to the satisfaction of the Town.  Permittee waives any right to an administrative hearing prior to or after such suspension by the Town.

4. The appearance of the exterior of the premises shall be kept neat and orderly.

5. All vehicles and other materials stored inside the premises shall be kept so their height is no higher than the level of the fence surrounding the perimeter of the premises.

6. The Permittee shall provide and keep current copies of all other permits affecting the premises on file with the Town Clerk.  These shall include, but not be limited to, permits from the Department of Motor Vehicles, Putnam County Health Department, and Department of Environmental Conservation (Storm Water Runoff).

7. The existing chain link fence shall be removed and replaced with a ten foot high fence consisting of 4 feet of stone on the base and six feet of vinyl fencing consistent with prior specifications presented to the Town Board and identified on Attachment A.  Said fence shall be maintained in good condition.

8. There shall be no barbed wire on top of the fence.

9. The Permittee shall install an intense planting of the evergreen vine English Ivy (Hepera helix) in order to promote a more natural screen of the stone base and vinyl fence. This shall be installed around the entire perimeter of the fence.  Permittee shall water, replace and maintain same as necessary to provide a substantial, natural appearing buffer.  Failure to maintain the landscaping in a vigorous growing condition shall be deemed a violation of this permit and grounds for suspension of the Permit and all operations thereunder until the condition is remedied to the satisfaction of the Town.  The existing vegetation along the fence adjacent to Route 9 shall be preserved as much as reasonably possible.

10. Applicant shall maintain the premises in accordance with, and fulfill all of the conditions of this Permit at all times during its term and failure to do so shall be considered a violation of the terms of this Permit and grounds for revocation by the Town Board.

11. Permittee shall post a cash bond with the Town in the amount of $20,000, before the issuance of the Permit to assure that the terms and conditions hereof which can be fulfilled by November 30, 2006, being numbers 1, 2, 3, 6, 7, 9 and 14, are completed.  If the conditions are fulfilled, the bond shall be returned at the conclusion of said period. If not, the failure to fulfill said conditions shall be grounds for revocation of the bond and suspension of the Permit and all operations thereunder until said conditions are fulfilled to the satisfaction of the Town.  Permittee waives any right to an administrative hearing prior to or after such suspension by the Town.

12. There shall be no manufacture of concrete or asphalt, nor the manufacture, processing or assembling of goods made from concrete or asphalt, and no processing of direct, soil, gravel and/or rock or rock crushing on the premises without obtaining any necessary Town approvals.

13. No rock or stone shall be sold from or off the premises without obtaining any necessary Town approvals.

14. Permittee shall create and maintain a pedestrian access for emergency service workers through he fence on the westerly side of the premises from Horsemen’s Trail which shall be five (5) feet in width..  The interior of the premises in the vicinity of such access shall be kept open and allow for unimpeded access by such workers.

15. Lighting shall be shielded to the satisfaction of the Town Planner.

8.Discussion with regard to a proposed law, which regulates the cutting of trees on commercial properties prior to site-plan approval. 

Town Clerk Merando read the letter from George Cleantis, Chairman of the Planning Board, regarding a proposed law to limit tree removal during site clearing.

Supervisor Mazzuca stated that Councilman Shea will investigate.

Councilman Brower said that the Zoning Advisory Committee is also reviewing this issue.

9.Resolution authorizing the Town Board to require of the applicant, Gainer/Segarra, an escrow account of $5,000.00 to pay for intensive inspections and monitoring by the wetland inspector as stipulated in Philipstown Code Chapter 71, Article 1.

Town Clerk Merando read the letter from David Klotzle, Wetlands Inspector, regarding the wetlands application for Gainer/Segarra.

Councilman Shea was in attendance at the CAC meetings for this applicant. There has been no clear outcome as of yet. This is the first action to be taken to make sure the potential for environmental damage is negated.

RESOLUTION #178-06 

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Brower, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby requires of the applicant, Gainer/Segarra, of 32 Winston Lane, Garrison, N.Y. TM# 90.8-2-9,

to establish an escrow account in the amount of $5,000.00 to pay for intensive inspections and monitoring by the wetland inspector as stipulated in Philipstown Code Chapter 71, Article 1. 

10. Resolutions needed to Adopt Local Law – Changing the Benefit Assessment Formula for Valley Lane and a Portion of Brookside Drive Road Improvement:

a. EAF/Negative Declaration

RESOLUTION # 179-06

The following resolution was presented by Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously adopted;

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown has reviewed the EAF in regard to a proposed Local Law to change the Benefit Assessment Formula for Valley Lane and a Portion of Brookside Drive Road Improvement. 

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board authorizes the Supervisor to sign the EAF and adopt a negative declaration.

b. Local Law
Town Attorney Doyle stated that adopting the local law is subject to permissive referendum for 45 days.

  RESOLUTION# 180-06 

 The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Brower, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

A Local Law to amend the Code of the Town of Philipstown, Changing the Benefit Assessment Formula for Valley Lane and a Portion of Brookside Drive Road Improvement:

Be it enacted that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown as follows:

SECTION 1. Chapter 156 of the Code of the Town of Philipstown entitled “TAXATION” is hereby amended by adding a new ARTICLE VII thereto to read as follows: 

                                                ARTICLE VII

Benefit Assessment Formula for Properties Fronting on Valley Lane and a Portion of Brookside Drive Regarding Payment for Road Improvements.

156-26. Purpose.

The purpose of this Article is to change the benefit assessment formula for properties fronting on Valley Lane and a portion of Brookside Drive regarding payment for road improvements.

156-27.  Benefit Assessment Formula.

The improvements made to Valley Lane and a portion of Brookside Drive have been paid by a Special Assessment levied upon the properties abutting said roads.  The formula for paying for said improvement is hereby changed to the following.

A.  Parcels having frontage and access on Valley Lane and the improved portion of Brookside Drive shall all be responsible for and pay 1 Unit of Assessment each.  The tax lots which will currently pay said 1 Unit of Assessment are as follows:

    TM        83.17-2-65        91.5-3-62         83.17-2-1       83.17-2-23       91.5-3-56

             83.17-2-66        91.5-3-63         83.17-2-2       83.17-2-62       91.5-3-57

             83.17-2-67        91.5-3-64         83.17-2-3       83.17-2-63       91.5-3-58

               91.5-3-60         91.5-3-65         83.17-2-4        83.17-2-64       91.5-3-59

                                 91.5-3-66         83.17-2-5        91.5-3-67        

                                                         83.17-2-6

B. Parcels having frontage on Valley Lane and the improved portion of Brookside Drive, but which do not take access to said Parcels over said roads, shall all be responsible for and pay .25 (1/4) Unit of Assessment each. The tax lots which will currently pay said .25 (1/4) Unit of Assessment are as follows:

    TM        83.17-2-7         91.5-3-68         91.5-3-55          

156-28. Applicability

This article shall apply to assessment rolls as soon as permitted by law after its adoption.

Section  2.    This Local Law shall take effect immediately upon its adoption and filing in the Office of the Secretary of State.            

ROLL CALL

Supervisor Mazzuca

AYE

Councilwoman Budney

AYE

Councilman Shea


AYE

Councilman Brower


AYE

Resolution passed by unanimous vote.

11.Resolutuon needed authorizing the agreement to spend Highway Funds for a 2”  topping on Esselborne Road.

RESOLUTION #181-06 

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby authorizes the Highway Department to spend funds, not to exceed  $35,000.00, for a 2” topping on Esselborne Road.

12.Resolution referring a Proposed Local Law to Amend Zoning Law Section 175-61 (QPDD) to allow the affordable housing units to be on their own subdivided lots to the Planning Board and Putnam County Division of Planning for their review and comment.

RESOLUTION #182-06 

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby refers a Proposed Local Law to Amend Zoning Law Section 175-61 (QPDD) to allow the affordable housing units to be on their own subdivided lots to the Planning Board and Putnam County Division of Planning for their review and comment.

13.Code Enforcement Monthly Report.

Town Clerk Merando read the Code Enforcement Monthly Report.

14.Putnam County Humane Society’s Monthly Report.

      Town Clerk Merando read the Putnam County Humane Society’s monthly report.

15.Schedule Meetings/Workshops.

July 19, 2006     5:30 pm     
   Lake Surprise                  Accessory Apartments

July 19, 2006     7:30 pm     
   Town Hall              
Workshop – Joel Russell

July 25, 2006     7:30 pm            Town Hall                         Stormwater

16.Any other business that may come before the Town Board.

      Councilwoman Budney and Councilman Brower attended a dinner for the Gold Star Mothers Memorial. The Gold Star Mothers is a group of mothers whose sons or daughters died in combat serving our country. They were presented with a plaque in appreciation for the generous contributions made by the Town of Philipstown. 

      Councilwoman Budney and some members of the Town Board met with the Sons of the Union Veterans of the Civil War Department of New York on June 28, 2006. The Town Board supports their goal to restore the Morris Family Crypt in the Mountain Avenue Cemetery. The cost will be $3,500.00 - $4,000.00. Councilwoman Budney has been authorized to accept donations.

      Councilman Shea reported that he and Tim Miller are investigating a section of the code referring to allowable uses on Route 9, Industrial-Zone. They are identifying the ownership of vacant and occupied parcels. The findings will be referred to Town Attorney Doyle. 

AUDIENCE

      Nat Prentice inquired about the status of the American Tower – Omnipoint Cell Tower Application.  Councilman Brower responded that the application starts in the ZBA. It is then referred to the Planning Board for review because it is a “special use permit.” The Planning Board will send their findings to the ZBA. The ZBA will set up a public hearing. By law the ZBA has to have a public hearing, the Planning Board does not. 

Members of the audience expressed their concerns about the proposed cell tower on the Garrison Fire Station. They inquired about the timetable of the process.  Councilman Brower stated that there is no timetable.  There is a law in place in the Town of Philipstown concerning cell towers. The applicant must go before the ZBA to obtain a “special use permit.” The FCC has the authority to make the final decision.

Nat Prentice suggested that our present cell tower law be reviewed. Supervisor Mazzuca responded that our law does state that applicants have to search other avenues; such as: co-locating and different technologies. Then they are required to demonstrate to the ZBA that these avenues will not meet their needs.  Supervisor Mazzuca stated that because of new technology, the law might be revised. 

A member of the audience asked if the Garrison Fire Department would receive revenue from the cell tower. Councilman Shea stated that this is a way for the Fire Department to raise revenue. 

Supervisor Mazzuca stated that the Garrison Fire Department presented a ten-year financial plan to him and members of the board. The Philipstown Town Board is aware of their needs for the next ten years. 

A Member of the audience asked if the Garrison Fire Department books are audited. Councilman Brower stated that they are essentially a private company. They come to the Philipstown Town Board with a budget. The Town Board votes on their budget, which is open to the public. The Town of Philipstown has a five-year contract with the fire company.

Members of the audience are concerned that the Fire Department did not consult the residents about the proposed cell tower before this process began.

VACANCIES

CV Advisory Committee (2)

CAC (2)

APPROVAL OF VOUCHERS

Councilman Shea made a motion, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried that the General Vouchers in the amount of  $143,439.89 are hereby approved as set forth in Abstracts 6A and 7. 

Councilwoman Budney made a motion, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried that the Highway Vouchers in the amount of $59,159.40 are hereby approved as set forth in Abstracts 6A and 7.

Councilwoman Shea made a motion, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried that the CV Park District Vouchers in the amount of $7,758.78 are hereby approved as set forth in Abstract 7.

Councilwoman Budney make a motion, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried that the CV Water District Vouchers in the amount of $3,187.12 are hereby approved as presented in Abstract 7.

There being no further business to discuss, Councilman Brower made a motion, seconded by Councilman Shea to close the Town Board Monthly Meeting at 10:00 p.m.









Respectfully submitted by,









Tina M. Merando









Town Clerk
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